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Don’t Take A Summer 
Vacation From Church 

Services!! 

After the long, ugly winter we 
recently endured in North Dakota 
I can’t blame people for wanting 
to spend time outdoors enjoying 
God’s beautiful creation – and 
many only have the time to do 
that on the weekends. In fact, 
many people take their vacations 
during the summer months. 
However, even though we all 
need to take vacations from 
work, we should NOT take 
vacations from worshipping God 
and hearing His Word and 
receiving His Supper. 

Therefore, if you’re in town, make it 
a priority to attend one of our 
Sunday morning Services as well as 
our Sunday adult Bible class. This is 
only two hours out of the entire 
weekend, and the rest of the time 
you can enjoy the outdoors.     

Of course, if you travel out of town 
on the weekend, you can plan to 
attend another LCMS congregation 
wherever you’re at and use Google 
or the LCMS web page 

(www.lcms.org) to find one. Or 
another option is that if you’re back 
in Jamestown during the week you 
can attend our 7:00pm Service on 
Wednesday which is a duplication of 
the previous Sunday’s Service. 

Pastor Eckstein’s Summer 
Sermon Series: “Hymns 

about Him!” 

Once again pastor will be preaching 
a summer sermon series titled 
“Hymns about Him!” Each Sunday 
during the summer pastor will work 
through the text of one of our hymns 
from “Lutheran Service Book” and 
show how it uses Scripture to point 
us to Christ. 

Sunday Adult Bible Class: 
“The Gospel of Matthew!” 

Pastor Eckstein will continue to offer 
adult bible class every Sunday during 
the summer from 9:15AM to 
10:15AM. We are working out way 
through the Gospel of Matthew 
where we get to learn from the 
words of Jesus Himself! Plan to 
attend with your entire family, 
because your children would be 
blessed to study God’s Word with 
you! 

Pastor Eckstein attending 
continuing education event 

in St. Paul, MN 

Pastor Eckstein will be leaving for St. 
Paul, MN, the evening of June 25th 
and returning late on Thursday, June 
29th. He will be attending a seminar 
on the Gospel of John which will be 
taught by Dr. William Weinrich 
(author of the Concordia 
Commentary on the Gospel of John 
and professor at our LCMS seminary 
in Fort Wayne, IN). 

 
Your servant in Christ, 

Pastor Tom Eckstein 

 

Newsletter Notes from 
Deaconess Nayva 

 

 

Women’s Bible Study 

“Sip, Savor, and Drink 
Deeply” 

By Deb Burma 

(Tuesday June 20th ) 
Fellowship Hall 7:00 

Feel Free to join us anytime.  

************************** 

In-home Bible Study 
opportunities: 

“A New Song” 
Bible Study on the Psalms 

 
Friday June 2nd   @10:00 am     

1301 15th St. SW 
Marian Duff (Host) 

 
Thurs. June 8th @ 1:00 pm                

114 12th Ave NE  
Apt 2030  

Vera Schulz (Host) 

 

Pastor’s Corner  
By: Pastor Tom Eckstein 
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Stephen Ministry 
Training 

 

Wednesdays 

1:00 – 3:30 pm 

June 7 & June 28 

Please let Nayva 

know if you have 

any questions. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

–Deaconess Nayva 

 

Main Street Living TV Program 
www.mainstreetlivingnorth.com   

Every Sunday on the local Fox 
Station at 9am 

 
Summer has finally arrived – and 
with it often comes increased 
traveling taking us out of town on 
Sundays and/or other times when 
our congregation’s worship services 
are normally being held. With this in 
mind, please remember our LCMS 
“Main Street Living: media ministry 
broadcast each Sunday morning.  

Please continue to share information 
about our LCMS “Main Street Living” 
media ministry with others. In 
addition to being broadcast each 
Sunday morning, you can view 
archived programs anytime 
at www.mainstreetliving.com – then 
click on the link under the picture 
identified as “Fargo”. Worship 
services from the five other MSL 
broadcast areas, as well as weekly  
This Is the Life programs, are also 
available for viewing on the website. 

Thank you for your needed financial 
support! Checks may be sent to 
“Main Street Living NORTH,” 821- 
5th Ave S, Fargo, ND 58103, or 
donate by Credit Card or your PayPal 
account on the website. God’s 
blessing in Christ!    

-Ken Koehler / MSL North 
Volunteer Coordinator 

 

       

The national LWML convention will 
be held in Milwaukee June 24-26 and 
Nayva Mulder will be the delegate to 
the convention from the ND Central 
Zone.  They are taking an 
ingathering of gift cards from Wal-
Mart and if you would like to help 
with this you can give it to Nayva to 
take with her when she goes.  You 
can find information on the LWML 
website about the convention and it 
will also be livestreamed if you would 
like to watch some of it.  The website 
is LWML.org. 
                                                    

The first Sunday of the 

Month is Mite Sunday. 

 

Thank you for your continued 
support of the LWML through your 
mite donations. In this current 
biennium (2021-2023), the LWML 
has collected enough mites to 
exceed the goal of $2,150,000 and 
fully fund ALL 28 Mission Grants!  
Praise God! 

The LWML convention is this month 
in Milwaukee. Please keep Nayva 
and all the LWML delegates in your 
prayers as they carefully consider 
submitted proposals and decide on 
the new Mission Grants for the next 
biennium.  

                          

 

Join the Board of 
Stewardship for a 

card party 

June 12th 

6:30pm 

http://www.mainstreetlivingnorth.com/
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.mainstreetliving.com%2F&data=05%7C01%7C%7C3afb4ef2107d48feb7ff08db24a178ea%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638144048157554617%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=bc9lAC7C6P5KHL6VSsoivNUUEt0%2BWbTOTcoMoMp4D5Y%3D&reserved=0
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       VBS 2023 
 
 

   
 

Vacation Bible School will be held 
June 4-8th from 6-8 p.m.  If you 
haven’t registered you child/ 
grandchild/ niece/ nephew/ neighbor 
there are still forms in the narthex 
that you may fill out.  We would like 
to know who is coming as we will be 
ordering shirts for everyone and will 
need their sizes.  Check out the VBS 
table in the narthex…….you can look 
for a sign-up sheet for snack items 
that are needed and/or make a 
contribution towards the craft/ 
activity supplies.  Our theme this 
year is “God’s Living Water”.  We 
look forward to having your child join 
us for this fun event.  
 
--Sunday School Superintendent Sue 

Amazon Smile 

We have a received a donation of $37.18 
from Amazon Smile. Because Amazon 
has discontinued their program (as of 
Feb. 20,2023), this will be our final, one-
time bonus as we transition to the 
program termination. Thank you to 
those who have used this avenue for the 
last 10 years to make contributions to 
Concordia. 

 

 

Thrivent Choice Dollars 
Choice dollars can be directed to 
Concordia Lutheran Church which then 
are used to support various ministry 
opportunities, not only at Concordia but 
also in the community.  

 
Youth group activities in June: 
Friday, June 2nd 6:30 pm 

Other activities to be announced. 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Concordia Youth 

 
Volunteers in June: 

Elder Schedule 
 8am 10:30am 

Sun. 6/4 E= Dernel D  E= Larry W. 
 

 8am 10:30am 
Sun  6/11 E=Gordy L. E= Ed M. 

. 
Sun. 6/18 8am 10:30am 

 E=Dernel D. 
 

E = Doug P. 
 

Wed. 6/21 7 pm E= Quincy B 
 8am 10:30am 
Sun. 6/25 E=Dave H. E= Ed M. 

 

 

Communion/Altar 
Preparation: 

Esther Koenig 
 

Musicians: 

 
Sun.     6/4 Phyllis Denchfield 

Sun.     6/11 Carmen McBride 

Wed.   6/14 Phyllis Denchfield 

Sun.    6/18 Daine Flieth 

Wed.  6/21 Daine Flieth 

Sun.   6/25 Ione Somsen 

 
 

                      
 

Please pray for those serving our 
country… 

• SFC Randy Flieth; ND Army 
National Guard-drilling in 
Fargo, ND 

• Darren Kuhlman; Whiteman 
Air Base, MO 

 
Please pray for those having or 
recovering from Surgery… 
  

• Susan Roemmich  

• Duane Remmick 

 
Please pray for those that are 
dealing with cancer… 

 

• Ronda Gjestvang (Sister of 
Dale Neustel) 

• Tammy Michaelson 
(Sister-in-law of Carmen 
McBride) 

Thank you for 

supporting our 

Flower Sale! 
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• Carol Stahlhut (Family of 
Esther Koenig and Sherri 
Hochhalter) 

• Marlane Middlestead; 
Lung (Sister-In-Law of 
Shirly Genter) 

• Johnny Moreno; 
Hodgkin’s Lymphoma 
(Friend of Shawn 
Schwandt) 

• Mike Worner (Brother-In-
Law of Ann Snow) 

• Kevin Koenig (Son of 
Esther Koenig) 

• Colby Schrenk (Great-
nephew of Esther Koenig) 

• Maya Murray (Great-niece 
of Shari Murray 

• Andrea Trampe (Wife of 
Pastor Heath Trampe) 

 
Please pray for those dealing 
with various health issues… 

• Kylie Tripp ; Difficult 
pregnancy 

• Terese Carter; Medical 
tests 

• Sheila Corwin; Ill health 

• Chad Anderson; Heart 
problems 

• Lawrence Jorgenson; Ill 
health 

• Arianna Walch; Batten’s 
Disease 

• Fay Tracy; Ill health 
(Friend of Amy & Skip 
Neustel) 

• Kennadee Boyer; Born 

with hole in the heart 

(Great-niece of Ann 

Schulz) 
• David Bass; Healing from 

stomach abscess (Father 

of Jen Hoffer) 

• James Lunneborg; Ill 
health (Brother of Ann 
Snow) 

• Chantel McAllister; 
Difficult pregnancy (Niece 
of Nayva Mulder) 

• Rachel Mulder; Healing 
(Mother of Nayva Mulder) 

• Jackie Schraeder; 
Complications from 
diabetes (Friend of Bill and 
Tine Busche) 

• Scott Barefoot; Leg 
Infection (Friend of Pastor 
Eckstein) 

• Sue Hedberg; Kidney 
Disease (Daughter of Gerri 
& Lloyd Bauske) 

• Keith Rutherford (Son of 
Karen Connell; Friend of 
Ione Somsen) 

• Paul Schafer (Son of Lila 
Stokkeland) 

 
Please pray for those who have 
recently lost loved ones… 

• Family and Friends of 
Sandy Fronke 

 

SACRED ACTS: 

Baptisms 
Confirmations 

Weddings 
Funerals/Deaths 

Transferred In 
Transferred Out 

Current Membership 
Stats: 

Baptized Members-615 

Confirmed Members-466 

2023 

Baptisms (Infant)-0, (Adult)-0 

Confirmations (Junior)-0, (Adult)-0 

Weddings-0 

Funerals-5 

Transferred In-0 

Transferred Out-1 

Profession of Faith-0 

 

  Misc. Announcements 

            

A “Thank You” to Mary Schmiess 
for a gift of $250 in memory of 

Richard Schmiess.  Mary is a 
member of one of Pastor Tom’s 
former congregations, and she 

listens to his sermons online. 
 

 
 

Orphan Grain Train is in need of 
some items for hygiene and 
layette kits if you would like to 
help with these you can put them 
in the box in the narthex.  Items 
needed are soap, bath towels, 
wash cloths, soap boxes, nail 
clippers, travel size Kleenex, cloth 
diapers, rubber pants, and large 

safety pins.  Thank you for any help 
you can give. 
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This newsletter is now available in 3 
formats: 
1. Printed on paper – delivered to 
your church or home mailbox 
2. Digital copy – delivered to your 
email address 
3. Digital copy – posted on the 
website to view or download 
 
Please let the office know how you 
would like to receive the newsletter 
from now on. If you missed the form 
in the bulletins in May, just call the 
church office at 252-2819. (If you are 
home-bound and already receiving a 
paper copy in the mail, no changes 
will be made unless you request it). 
 

Congratulations 
Graduates! 

        
 

 
Kyra Hoffer (daughter of Jen and 
Chad Hoffer) is a 2023 graduate 
from Jamestown High School.  
She plans on attending North 
Dakota State University in the fall 
and studying Engineering. 

           
Christianna Nemec (daughter of 
pastor Tom and Andrea) recently 
graduated from Concordia 
Theological Seminary, Fort Wayne, 
with a Masters of Art degree in 
Deaconess Studies.  She will be 
receiving a part time Call to serve as 
deaconess at Redeemer Lutheran in 
Lubbock, Texas where she and her 
husband, Rev. Charles Nemec 
currently serve.  
 Christianna thanks Concordia 
Lutheran for all their support and 
prayers over the years of her church 
work education. 

 
 

Meeting Minutes 
 

Concordia Lutheran Church 
Voter’s Meeting 

April, 30 2023 
 

The meeting was called to order  by 
Doug Pieske, Pastor Tom opened 
with prayer.  
The brief overview of the finances 
was presented. Contributions are 
approximately $10,000 behind the 
annual budget needs.  
A report was given by the Board of 
Education on upcoming events.  
A report was given by the Board of 
Trustees on recent completed and 
upcoming projects.  

It was mentioned that a new website 
company has taken over for Faith 
Websites and that the website has 
now been converted over and 
updated.  
With no further business, the 
meeting was closed with the Lord’s 
Prayer.  
Sue C. made a motion to adjourn 
and Randy K. seconded the motion, 
The motion carried. 
 
Submitted By,  
Daine Flieth, 
Council Secretary 

 
Concordia Lutheran Church  

Council Minutes  

May 8, 2023  

  

Members Present: Sue Corwin, 
Pastor Tom Eckstein, Don Elstad, 
Daine Flieth, Kim Murray, Kevin 
Nelson, Doug Pieske, Aaron Roberts  
Absent:   
President Aaron called the meeting 
to order and Pastor opened with 
prayer.   
Pastor’s Report: The sermon series 
on the Book of Exodus will conclude 
on May 28th. The new sermon series, 
“Hymns about Him” will begin on 
June 4th and run through the summer 
concluding the Sunday before Labor 
Day. Beginning after Labor Day will 
be a sermon series on the Book of 
Galatians.  
The new and updated website for 
Concordia is complete. Monthly 
newsletters are now available on the 
website.   
Deaconess’s Report: $500 was 
raised through the Easter Breakfast!   
“Carnations for Mom” is the next 
fundraiser on Mother’s Day where 
carnations will be sold by the youth 
for $1.  
2 youth are registered to attend this 
year’s Encounter Camp at 
Shepherd’s Hill.   
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Board of Elders: The June schedule 
was planned.   
The Constitution/Bylaws were 
reviewed.   
Board of Education: Senior 
Recognition is set for May 14th with 1 
graduate being honored at the 
10:30am Service.  
The last day of Sunday School until 
Rally Sunday is May 21st with 
teachers being honored with a gift 
and recognition given in the 
bulletin.   
VBS is set for June 4-8 from 6:30-
8:30pm. A sign-up list is in the 
Narthex for snack and craft 
supplies.   
Board of Stewardship: A card party 
has been set for June 12th at 6:30pm 
to send cards to shut-ins.   
The monthly financial statements 
were reviewed.   
Board of Trustees: The new NE door 
(parking lot by the storage shed) has 
been replaced and new keys made.   
The new plex-glass will be installed 
in the near future over the stained 
glass windows on the east side of the 
Church.   
A carpet sample has been received 
and accepted to replace the carpet in 
the downstairs room to the left of 
the stage in the Fellowship Hall. This 
was needed due to a window being 
broken via vandalism and glass 
shards embedded in the old carpet.   
The vandalized window is being 
replaced and installed by Hochhalter 
Carpentry.   
All the downspouts appear to be 
crushed. Northland Windows and 
Siding will be contacted for a 
replacement bid.   
Old Business:   
New Business: The 
Constitution/Bylaws were reviewed.   
With no further business, the 
meeting was closed with the Lord’s 
Prayer and adjourned.   
 

Submitted By,  
Daine Flieth,   
Council Secretary  
 
 
 

If you wish to make 
announcements in the bulletin or 

newsletter, contact the church 
office at: 

concordiajtsecretary@gmail.com 
or  

concordiajt@daktel.com 
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